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Given that the surrounding area would be very quiet between 3am and 5am, it is not clear to me how 
the proposed conditions would substantially help reduce disturbance to residential neighbours from 
late-night/early morning customers (up to 350 patrons after 02:00) leaving the premises and either 
returning to parked vehicles (the likely mode of transport given the proposed hours of operation) along 
Mark Lane, Hart Street and Crutched Friars or heading to nearby public transport hubs at Tower Hill, 
Aldgate, Monument, Fenchurch Street and Bishopsgate/Liverpool Street. 
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In the circumstances, and despite previous discussions between the business operator and the City's 
Police and Environmental Health Officers in respect of the proposed conditions, having thoroughly 
reviewed the proposal I am of the view that the increased hours of licensable activities are likely to 
lead to an increase in the level of disturbance to neighbouring residential occupiers, contrary to the 
licensing objectives in terms of public nuisance. 
All the best 
Tony 
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Tony Newman 

Senior Planning Officer (Enforcement) 

Planning Enforcement Team 
Mobile: ..... I Switchboard: 020 7606 3030 
City of �onment Department I Guildhall I London I EC2V 7HH 
www.cityoflondon.gov.uk 

Katie Stewart - Executive Director Environment 

Please note my working days are Tuesday to Friday. 




